
SDI Level 5  Session #2         2020-04-28         A&C:  Intro & Review         Page 1     
 

 
 
A -- John Introduction: 
 
Welcome to Seating of the Divine, Level 5, Session 2, April 28, 2020. 
 
We certainly have had a lot of action worldwide to keep us in suspense the last four 
months...   
 
One of the real advantages to me is that there is a lesser amount of clothing and 
washing and drying that needs to be done.  You see, for me I just have two sets of 
clothing:  night-time jammies and day-time jammies.  Works for me!!!!! 
 
Due to this situation, we have no way of positive scheduling until we have some sense 
of how this quarantine plays out.  Our Conference is still scheduled for October 1, 2020.  
Please put this date on your calendar.  You can make reservations at the Lodge and 
cancel later if you wish.  We will let you know of any changes. 
 
Tonight’s Session will be a continuation of Session #1 and will feature the Triad and 
Yeshua.   
 
These three Sessions are extremely important, both Energetically as well as 
conceptually.  Please stay focused.  They are the next steps in our Ascension process.   
 
Do not allow yourself to be distracted by outside influences that create disharmony, 
fear, and separation.  When you do, it allows the opposing factions to win temporarily. 
 
Tonight we will start with a centering meditation with Archangel Gabriel followed by a 
review of our last Session.  Then the Triad and Yeshua will present some important 
information for us.  Yeshua will finish the evening with a powerful Energetic meditation. 
 
 

 

C – John’s Review follows on the next page…..  
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C – John’s Review of Session #1 and preceding Easter Transmission: 
 
The Collective Consciousness of the Triadic configuration of Lord Metatron, Lord 
Michael, and Lord Melchizedek came forward first.  It was important in these next three 
Teaching Sessions that they are represented in this Triadic Configuration.   
 
These Sessions are specific to activating our Light Garment of our Light Body. 
 
Yeshua then presented his experience on mount Tabor, when he received his special 
Light Garment.   
 
He explained the significance of the Fire Letters and the positioning of them in our body.  
He showed us how we were given the Fire Letter of the Sacred Name – the principal 
Sacred Name of Prime Creator that is expressed in a very Energetic yet personal way.   
 
Yeshua explained that the Fire Letters relate to the Guidance through the Archangelic 
Realm. 
 
He told us that they look like and mimic Hebrew Letters, but there is a difference in the 
Energetics of Fire Letters.  They are read from right to left rather than our accustomed 
reading style of left to right. 
 
Yeshua spoke of the importance of the hieroglyphic writing of the Fire Letters and how 
they carry a tremendous Energy of Divine Precise Replication that we must recognize.  
These are a type of Holographic Transmission that continues to transmit in the Purity of 
the Similitude of the Divine Energy that is always within us.   
 
The special Divine Markings of the personal Name of Source were placed within the 
Center Channel of our body in this last Session.   
These Fire Letters mark us for eternity as a Christed Being of Light.   
 
As we navigated that 3rd dimensional paradigm of separation, fear, and polarization, we 
forgot.  We could not see the Christed Fire Letters that were within us. 
 
The purpose of the first Session of three successive Teachings is to fully activate our 
Light Garment in our Light Body.   
 
Secondly, to remind us that we are marked with the most Sacred Name of Source, when 
the Fire Letters were placed the Center Channel of our body the moment we embodied 
into the physical realm.  The Presence of the Fire Letters in the Center Column of our 
body changed the Consciousness of a certain iteration of the 3rd dimensional body so it 
could awaken and transform into a new iteration of 5th Dimension. 
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The Teaching given by Yeshua at the Easter Gathering set in play the Energetics of 
Forgiveness.  Forgiveness enables us to begin to release the energetic hold that the 
distortions of 3rd dimension has had on our Soul.   
 
Forgiveness is the Key to open the beginning stages of the transformational levels  
of 5th Dimension.   
 
It puts us in a more refined frequency of Light, where we are then able to utilize the 
Element of Love in our creations.  We begin to see ourselves in Unity with all Realms of 
Creation.  Unity Consciousness elevates our ability to begin to express ourselves in our 
Light Body.  Our Ascension process can begin in ways that we cannot imagine at this 
time. 
 
Our Teachers of Light told us that in the next two Sessions, we will be led through 
precise steps to create the Path of Enlightenment, Unity, and Ascension of the 
physical/mental/ emotional body.  Our Light Body is being recalibrated.  Our Light 
Garment becomes radiant and luminous as it reflects our Christed nature.  This takes 
time and due diligence for us to create and build a new physical Consciousness. 
 
In the next two Sessions, the Triadic configuration will be present to witness and 
transmit Energetic Holograms that support this transformational event, as it transpires 
and integrates in the course of this year. 
 
We have been guided for many years now, through many Conferences. 
 
One of the Key events was our ability to unlock those Time Locks, so that the 5th 
Dimension and the stabilization of that could take place.  We would eventually integrate 
a stabilized version of the 5th Dimensional Light Template into our bodies.  We now have 
the ability to express it and transmit it. 
 
The second Session will expand on the Energetics and concepts given to us in the last 
Session and also during the Easter Gathering. 
 
 


